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MEETING NOTES 

 
Members Present: Chad Crimmins, Phil Kenney, Dave Jarrett 
Members Absent:  Betsy Serra 
Other Attendees:  Josh Hawley (Superintendent) 

 
I. Mr. Hawley summarized his Roads report  
 
II. Discussion of 2019 Budget 

a. Mr. Crimmins discussed frustrations with Brown County getting taxes from the District 
including the wheel tax for CSCD roads but does nothing to maintain them. This will be an 
important and on-going conversation with the Commission the rest of the year. 

 
III. Storm water erosion issues 

a. Mr. Hawley voiced frustrations over freeholders demanding the CSCD do something about 
erosion from the road onto their properties. It was determined by the Commission that 
freeholder’s property, especially those that lie below the road, are to be maintained by the 
freeholder. The CSCD will continue to be responsible for keeping catch-basins, ditches, and 
culverts that go under CSCD roads maintained and cleared. The CSCD is not responsible for 
driveway culverts or keeping ditches on freeholder property frontage cleaned. The 
Commission agreed that with over 1,400 lots in the District it is not financially sound for the 
CSCD to be responsible for maintaining freeholder driveways, landscaping, or other parts of 
freeholder property that erode during storm events. The CSCD will do everything in it’s 
power to stop road erosion and not cause additional erosion issues for residents, but 
ultimately, a freeholder’s property is their own responsibility to maintain. 

 
 
 

 
Adjournment 
Minutes submitted by: Josh Hawley 


